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Paraparaumu Bridge Club Inc




DISTRIBUTION
As the newsletter has become a monthly, its distribution has been limited to those for whom we have email addresses together with copies on the notice boards in the playing room and supper room.  This is to avoid mail costs.  But after a couple of requests we will also leave a few copies on the tables for you to read or take away.
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A big thank you to Bev, Irene and Val for organising the Party Bridge the other Saturday.  Everybody enjoyed the day and many received prizes.  Congratulations to the winners Lou MacDonald and Tom Eichelbaum.  The day raised $1029.20 for the refurbishment fund.

SKYLIGHT CHARITY BRIDGE

This will take place on Saturday May 5 organised by Averill Wotton to raise money to help publish a much needed handbook “Beyond Words” for parents who are grieving the death of a child. A number of players from other clubs in the region will be present and we would like a good showing from Paraparaumu as the host club.  Details are on the notice board so get your entry in now.

CHATTING

Chatting at the tables seems to be on the increase.  Sometimes this can be innocuous; sometimes distracting; sometimes annoying; and sometimes sailing close to contravening the laws of bridge.

Please take note of RULE 73: Communication, A1:

“Communication between players during the auction and play shall be effected only by means of calls and plays.”

And RULE 73 B1:

“Partners shall not communicate by means such as the manner in which calls are made, extraneous remarks or gestures, questions asked or not asked of the opponents or alerts and explanations given or not given to them.”

If you feel disadvantaged in bidding or playing because of chatter please call the director.

NAME TAGS
What will it take to get all members to wear names tags during play?  We are introducing a number of new players into the playing sessions at present and it seems simply common politeness that they should know your name.  If you haven’t got a name tag the Secretary will obtain one for you at a very small cost.  Let us see some improvement.

[image: image2.wmf]Monster Garage Sale and Open Day. Saturday July 7.  We will require your help on a number of fronts but first we want you to look through your things and put aside anything you no longer need for inclusion in the sale.  The sorts of things we will be looking for are: toys, games, books (but not magazines), DVDs and CDs (but not tapes or cassettes), arts and crafts, paintings and prints, small items of furniture, working electrical goods, household items, knick knacks, jewellery, ornaments, glassware and crockery, good condition clothing etc.  Food, drinks and plants will not be sold.
You may leave any contributions at the club from now on.
SAVE THE CHILDREN BRIDGE AND MAHJONG
This event is popular with many of our members and this year will take place on Wednesday May 9.  For details see notice board.

BROCHURES
We have promotional brochures available for anybody who can find a likely outlet for them.

TOUCHING CARDS

The casual touching of other player’s cards such as arranging dummy, seeing what card was led or looking for a revoke, has become more prevalent.  Players are reminded of Law 7B3: “During play each player retains possession of his own cards, not permitting them to be mixed with those of any other player. No player shall touch any cards other than his own (but declarer may play dummy’s cards in accordance with Law 45) during or after play except with the permission of the Director”.
TOURNAMENTS

Coming up, our Intermediate on May 20 and the Interclub on May 27. Details of these and other tournaments are on the notice board.

RUBBER BRIDGE

Sadly, Tom Eichelbaum and Tony Staniford were knocked out of the NZBridge National Rubber Bridge Competition in the first round by Jean Wardill and Graham Cheater of Waikanae.  But it was an interesting experience and we would encourage other Paraparaumu players to take part next year.
